
The Town of Saugeen Shores 
Committee of the Whole Report 

December 9, 2024 
  

 
Present: Mayor Luke Charbonneau 

Deputy Mayor Diane Huber 
Vice Deputy Mayor Mike Myatt 
Councillor John Divinski 
Councillor Cheryl Grace  
Councillor Bud Halpin 
Councillor Dave Myette  
 

Absent:   Councillor Justin Duhaime  
 Councillor Rachel Stack 
 
 
To the Mayor and Members of Council: 
 
We, your Committee, wish to recommend the following: 

That Council endorse the resolution from the City of Toronto regarding requesting 
the Province to Support Family Physicians; and 
 
That this resolution be forwarded to Premier Doug Ford, Minister of Health Sylvia 
Jones, and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario.  

 

All of Which is Respectfully Submitted 
by Chair Mayor Luke Charbonneau 


